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Dear Ms. Zias-Roe: 
  
SCAQMD staff has reviewed the Negative Declaration for the above-named project.  The lead 
agency states on page 14 of the report that “the proposed project’s construction-related air quality 
impacts would be negligible” and therefore not significant. The lead agency does not provide any 
data to substantiate this statement. 
Without this data, the lead agency cannot conclude that the proposed project’s air quality impacts 
will not be significant. 
  
SCAQMD staff recommends that the lead agency use the URBEMIS 2007 model on 
www.urbemis.com to estimate the proposed project’s air quality impacts and include the 
construction and operational emissions tables in the Final report and attach the output printout as 
appendix to the Final ND.  
  
Charles Blankson, Ph.D. 
Air Quality Specialist 
SCAQMD, CEQA Section 
21865 Copley Drive 
Diamond Bar, CA 91765 
Tel: 909 396-3304 
Fax: 909 396-3324 
cblankson@aqmd.gov 
 


